# Minutes - April 26th, 2016

PRESENT: Karen Berlew, Dona Hazen, Charlie Panepento, Larry Powers,

Dick Roberson, Deb Wood. Guest: Michelle Hofstra.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.

## **MINUTES**

The minutes from the March 1, 2016 board meeting were approved.

Dona will forward the minutes to Ken Taylor and request that they be posted on the HRGA web site.

#### TREASURER'S REPORT

Dick reported that the treasury has a balance of \$1,178.86.

Dona gave Dick checks and cash totaling \$752 representing members that have joined the association to date. Of that \$752, \$72 should be held separately for the eighteen (18) members that purchased hole-in-one cards to date.

#### WEB PAGE BACKUP OPTIONS

Larry will get together with Ken Taylor at a future date to learn whatever is necessary to begin serving as web page backup to Ken. Charlie agreed to accompany Larry when they visit Ken.

#### TOURNAMENT SOFTWARE BACKUP

Charlie will show Larry how the tournament software works so that he can back Charlie up if necessary.

#### JUNIOR MEMBERSHIPS

Deb has contacted the local school golf coaches at Albion, Brockport, Kendall, and Holley about junior memberships. She also left junior membership application forms with the Pro Shop.

#### INFORMATION FOR LEAGUE SECRETARIES

Deb talked to the Pro Shop asking that they provide secretaries with HR and HRGA membership information. We are hoping that league secretaries will then

hrga.org/id76.htm 1/4

distribute this information to league players as a means of increasing memberships. Deb will touch base again with the Pro Shop to make sure that they will be doing this.

## ASSOCIATION PACKETS FOR POTENTIAL NEW MEMBERS

Deb gave association application packets to the Pro Shop.

## RULES CONCERNING PLAYERS COMPETING FROM DIFFERENT TEES

Deb distributed a copy of the USGA rules for players competing from different sets of tees.

## **RV POTENTIAL PLAYERS**

Cindy Diehl had agreed to give Deb the names, addresses, and email addresses for potential tournament players from the RV sites. Michelle Hofstra, who is serving as our liaison between the association and the RV tenants, will talk to Cindy along with Charlie. We also discussed other options for improving communication so that RV tenants know about association tournaments and so association members know about events at the RV site. Michelle and Charlie will also discuss this with Cindy.

## LETTERS FOR NEW HR MEMBERS & NEW ASSOCIATION MEMBERS

Deb and Dona were going to draft letters to send to new members. This is on hold until we know that we actually have new members.

#### LIST OF HR MEMBERS FOR 2016

We need to make sure that we routinely get an updated list of new HR members so that we can provide those people with information relative to joining the association. We need names, addresses, and email addresses. Dona will send Cindy an email and ask if we can get the list.

#### TOURNAMENT INFORMATION

Charlie is responsible for posting tournament sign-up sheets in the Pro Shop. He will print out sign-up sheets for every tournament and give them to Tom Dobson, Pro Shop. Tom will post them for each tournament three weeks ahead of each tournament. Charlie will check to make sure this is done.

Dona is responsible for emailing tournament reminders to association members

hrga.org/id76.htm 2/4

that have email access. She will do this three weeks before each tournament and then a follow-up one week before each tournament.

## FIRST TOURNAMENT

Our first tournament, the Spring Mixer, is Saturday, May 14<sup>th</sup>, 10am shotgun. Charlie will talk to Cindy to make sure that we are all set with a bartender for after the tournament and hors d'oeuvres.

## CHANGES TO TOURNAMENT SCHEDULE

The June 11<sup>th</sup> tournament needs to be changed to an 8:00am shotgun because there is a large tournament at HR beginning at 1:00.

The June 25<sup>th</sup> tournament description and sign-up sheet should state that players have the option of signing-up as a two-some or as a single.

## NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Monday, May 23<sup>rd</sup>, at 6:30pm, at Hickory Ridge.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30pm.

Respectfully submitted, Dona Hazen, Secretary

#### ACTION ITEMS TO BE COMPLETED BEFORE NEXT MEETING

#### LARRY AND CHARLIE

Discuss with Ken what is necessary to serve as web page backup.

#### CHARLIE

Show Larry how the tournament software works in case he needs to back Charlie up.

#### DEB

Remind the Pro Shop about HR & HRGA membership information for league secretaries.

hrga.org/id76.htm 3/4

## CHARLIE AND MICHELLE

Talk to Cindy Diehl and ask for contact information for potential RV players. Also discuss options for sharing event information.

## DONA

Forward March 1st board meeting minutes to Ken Taylor and request that they be posted on the HRGA web page.

Email Cindy and request contact information for new HR members.

# **CHARLIE**

Give tournament sign-up sheets to Pro Shop with instructions for when they should be posted on the bulletin board.

Talk to Cindy to make sure arrangements are in place for May 14<sup>th</sup> tournament.

hrga.org/id76.htm 4/4